

Department of Commerce, Community, and Economic Development

Division of Community and Regional Affairs
Juneau

P.O. Box 110809 Juneau, AK 99811-0809 Main: 907.465.5647 Toll free: 877.769.4539 Fax: 907.465.4761

July 15, 2021

Mr. Charlie Pierce, Mayor Kenai Peninsula Borough 144 North Binkley Street Soldotna, AK 99669

RE: FY22 Community Assistance Program Payment

Dear Official:

The Division of Community and Regional Affairs (DCRA) is pleased to announce the FY22 Community Assistance Program (CAP) payment for your community. The FY22 CAP payment for Kenai Peninsula Borough is: \$467,110.40

For each of the unincorporated communities identified in the borough's resolution for participation in the FY22 program, the borough will receive \$15,789.

To check the status of your CAP payment go to the DCRA website at: https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/dcra/eGrantsOnLine/Pages/RevenueSharing.aspx
The status report will indicate any required documents needed to disburse your payment.

For any questions concerning the CAP program contact Jean Mason at (907)465-5647 or <u>jeanine.mason@alaska.gov</u> or <u>caa@alaska.gov</u>.

Best regards,

Jean Moor

Jean Mason

Grants Administrator II